Report on ECF Board Meeting No. 36

The 36th Meeting of the ECF Board was held on Saturday 5th September at the Cock Tavern, 23 Phoenix Road, King’s Cross, NW1 1HB.  .  This report is a digest and summation of the decisions taken. It is not an official ECF document.

	Present:
	
	

	C E Majer (CEM)
	CEO
	In the chair

	S Reuben (SR)
	International Director
	

	C Johnson (CJ) 
	Home Chess Director
	Acting Minutes Secretary

	A Martin (ACM)
	Non-Executive Director
	

	J Wickham (JW)
	Non-Executive Director
	

	D.Welch (DW)
	Alternate Director for P Purland
	

	J Philpott,  (JP) 
	Chairman of Governance Committee
	

	Apologies:
	
	

	G Walsh (GW)
	President
	

	P Wilson (PW)
	Marketing Director
	

	P Purland (PP)
	Junior Chess Director
	

	M Adams
	Chairman of Finance Committee
	

	L Cooper
	Alternate Director for S Reuben
	

	A Farthing
	Alternate director for C Majer
	

	C Gurney (CG)
	Office Manager
	

	J Johnson
	Minutes Secretary
	


1. Matters Arising

A letter of protest has been sent regarding the schedule for the World Junior Championships.  No response has been received
Ben Edgell was appointed as Publicity Officer.  

2. October Council Meeting

Papers for Council were discussed and approved.  

There was an urgent need for the Accounts to be signed off and sent to the auditors. In the absence of a FD, these are being progressed by CG and Robert Richmond.  JP agreed to assist in reviewing the accounts to assist.

CEM explained that he would be writing a paper on CCL to address issues raised by Sean Hewitt at April 2009 Council.  The Board confirmed that it had no plans to close CCL or to bring CCL under its day-to-day control.  The Board also confirmed that it did not consider it desirable to transfer funds from CCL to the direct control of the PIF. 

The Board agreed to nominate Lawrence Cooper for International Chess Director. 

3. Arbiters 

The appointment of John Wickham as an ECF Arbiter was confirmed.

